
 RESOLUTION IN MEMORIAM 

 

WHEREAS, the citizens of the Town of St. Francisville lost a faithful friend and public 

servant with the passing of Wayne Russell Slater on February 4, 2021, at the age of 60 years; and 

 

WHEREAS, Mr. Slater was born to a military family at Keesler AFB in Biloxi, MS, and 

although he lived many places growing up, after receiving a Bachelor of Science in Biology and 

Master of Sciences in Marine Sciences, he made a home for himself and his family in the Town of 

St. Francisville; and 

 

WHEREAS, since October 2014, Mr. Slater served the citizens of the Town of St. 

Francisville as a Commissioner on the Planning and Zoning Commission, and the Historic District 

Commission.  Always with a keen eye, respect for the past, awareness for the present, and 

enthusiasm for the future, Commissioner Slater was a faithful steward and protector of what makes 

our Town great, but always endeavored to make it greater; and 

 

WHEREAS, always faithful to God, his family, and his community, Commissioner Slater 

was a member, liturgist, and Sunday school teacher at St. Francisville United Methodist Church; 

he served as the Cubmaster and Scoutmaster for Scout Troop 61; he was a Mason, a local 

volunteer, and an avid biker and runner; and 

 

WHEREAS, the citizens of the Town of St. Francisville will remember Wayne Russell 

Slater, with affection for his dedicated public service and the goodwill and friendship he extended 

to everyone. He was a good man, and spent his life making the Town of St. Francisville a better 

place for us all: 

 

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Mayor and Board of Aldermen of the 

Town of St. Francisville hereby expresses its appreciation for Commissioner Wayne Russell Slater 

and his contributions to the community and extends deepest sympathy to his family. He will be 

missed profoundly by all. 

 

_________________________________ 

Robert P. Leake, Mayor: 

TOWN OF ST. FRANCISVILLE 

 

ATTEST: 

 

 

_________________________________ 

Shannon L. Sturgeon, Town Clerk 

 


